HARDING TOWNSHIP BOARD OF HEALTH TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 9, 2021 IN-PERSON Regular Meeting Minutes

Dr. Cervone, Chair called the In-Person meeting of the Harding Township Board of Health to order on November 9, 2021 at 7:32 p.m. and announced the meeting was called in accordance with the laws of the State of New Jersey. Dr. Cervone asked the Secretary to call the roll.

ROLL CALL:

Secretary Sharp called the following Board of Health members in attendance.

BOH Attendance: Mr. Boyan, Mrs. DiTosto, Dr. Lacz, Mrs. McKittrick, and Dr. Cervone

Absent: Dr. Kao and Mr. Platt

Health Department Attendance: Mrs. Lisa Sharp and Mr. George Byrnes

County of Morris Attendance: Miss Jessica Feer, REHS

BOH Counsel: Mr. Joseph Sordillo, Esq.

Public: None

MINUTES OF OCTOBER 14, 2021:

Dr. Cervone, Chair asked if there were any questions with regard to the October 14, 2021 minutes. Dr. Lacz reported that the word "not" under the Fox and Coyote discussion, page 3, second to last sentence should go before the word "under". Mrs. Sharp will amend the minutes. Upon a motion made by Mrs. DiTosto, seconded by Dr. Lacz, and with votes of all ayes, none opposed, the amended minutes for the October 14, 2021 meeting were accepted.

MONTHLY REPORT FOR OCTOBER 2021:

Dr. Cervone asked if there were any questions regarding the monthly Health Department report for October 2021.

Dr. Cervone commented about the Empanada Lady. Mr. Byrnes explained that the Empanada Lady attends Wightman's Farm on the weekends in the spring and fall and has been doing this for several years.

Mrs. McKittrick asked about the follow-up pertaining to Small Village Deli. Miss Freer explained that there was a violation due to the deli case was not maintaining temperatures.

Mrs. Sharp reported that the Rabies clinic was held on November 6, 2021 from 9 am to 11 am with about 55 attendees.

Board of Health Meeting Minutes November 9, 2021

Mrs. McKittrick reported that a word was spelled wrong on page 4 of the monthly report under Incidents and Complaints. The word should be "incidents". Mrs. Sharp will amend the monthly report to reflect the correct spelling.

With no further comments, Dr. Cervone asked for a motion to accept the October 2021 monthly Health Department report. Upon a motion made by Mrs. McKittrick, seconded by Dr. Lacz, and with a vote of all ayes, none opposed, the amended monthly Health Department report for October was accepted.

COUNTY OF MORRIS MONTHLY REPORT OF ACTIVITIES FOR THE TOWNSHIP OF HARDING – OCTOBER 2021:

Dr. Cervone asked if there were any comments or questions with regard to the Morris County Monthly Report for October 2021.

Dr. Lacz asked if you are required to make an appointment for the Blood Pressure screening at the Kemmerer Library on November 17, 2021. Miss Freer responded no appointment necessary.

Mrs. Sharp reported that Dr. Perez, Jr. has included flu activity information for the month of October The report shows no flu activity. Dr. Cervone commented that there is seasonal corona virus, and a few rhino viruses but no flu. Mr. Byrnes commented that it is interesting to see last year's (2020) flu numbers compared to the prior year's (2019) flu numbers.

With no further comments, a motion was made to accept the October 2021 Monthly County of Morris report by Mrs. DiTosto and seconded by Dr. Lacz, and with a vote of all ayes, none opposed the monthly Morris County report for October 2021 was accepted.

OTHER MATTERS AND HEARING PERSONS PRESENT:

With no other matters or hearing persons present, Dr. Cervone asked for a motion to adjourn.

Upon a motion made by Mrs. DiTosto, seconded by Dr. Lacz, and with a vote of all ayes, none opposed, the meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa A. Sharp

Secretary, Board of Health

Y usa a Hay